
District OR-1 
 Palmyra Junior-Senior High School--Bennet Elementary 

P.O. Box 130 Palmyra, Ne 68418 402-780-5327  www.districtor1.org 

Robert Hanger                           Heath Johnson                     Linde Walter                    Aaron Hoeft 
Superintendent                     Secondary Principal       Elementary Principal       Activities Director 

Together we prepare our students to successfully meet the challenges of the future. 
 

 

April 2, 2020       

 

To Families in ESU 4 School Districts: 

 

ESU 4 schools will be operating in an alternative learning environment for the remainder of the school year. 

 

Per Governor Rickett’s Directive Health Measure, all schools in Nebraska will remain closed and operate in an 

alternative learning environment for the remainder of the 2019/2020 school year.  With this directive, all schools 

are closed to students until May 31st and this directive cancels all extracurricular activities until May 31st. 

 

Traditional graduation ceremonies are not going to be possible this May. Schools will be working to determine 

appropriate alternative methods to honor the Class of 2020 in each community, whether that be a ceremony at a later 

date or some other locally determined alternative graduation that complies with the guidance of health officials. 

 

We continue to monitor the unfolding COVID-19 epidemic to anticipate its impact on our state.  We are working 

with the Southeast District Health Department (SEDHD), the Nebraska Department of Education (NDE), and other 

state and local officials on this situation. We will continue to communicate important updates to the public and our 

partners.   

 

The CDC is putting out updated guidance daily; for the most up to date information visit:  

 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html.  https://www.cdc.gov/covid19. 

 

Please refer to the district OR-1 Continuity of Learning guidance on our website for information regarding 

coursework through the end of the school year calendar.  More information regarding grading and graduation will be 

forthcoming pending the State Board of Education April meeting.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

ESU 4 Superintendents and School Leaders 

 

Auburn Public Schools, Education Service Unit 4, Falls City Public Schools, Falls City Sacred Heart Schools, 

Humboldt-Table Rock-Steinauer Public Schools, Johnson-Brock Public Schools, Johnson County Central Public 

Schools, Lewiston Consolidated Schools, NCECBVI, Lourdes Central Catholic School, Nebraska City, Nebraska 

City Public Schools, Palmyra-Bennet Public Schools, Pawnee City Public Schools, Southeast District Health 

Department, St. Andrew Elementary School, Sterling Public Schools, Syracuse Public Schools 
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